[image: image1.jpg]



PERMANENT MISSION OF THE 

REPUBLIC OF MACEDONIA 

To the United Nations Office and other International Organizations in Geneva


Check against delivery

25th Session of the WG on the UPR

UPR II of Ireland
Statement

of

Mr. Dusko Uzunovski

Minister Counselor

Chargé d’affaires a.i.

Geneva, 11 May, 2016
Thank you Mr. President,
The Republic of Macedonia welcomes the delegation of Ireland and thanks them for the presentation of their national report in the Second UPR cycle. 

 The Macedonian delegation commends the overall commitment of Ireland to the UPR process, as well as the various activities and measures undertaken by the Irish authorities with a view to implement the recommendations made during the first UPR cycle.

We commend the activities of Ireland related to the support of CSO on the national and International level. 

We welcome the establishment of an Inter-Departmental Committee on Human Rights to “assist progress towards ratification of key international human rights treaties and reporting to United Nations and Council of Europe human rights monitoring bodies. 

In that regard we would appreciate if the Irish delegation can share the updated information about the national undertakings aimed at the ratification of the OP-CAT and its estimation when the process will be completed. 

The Republic of Macedonia has one recommendation to offer for consideration of Ireland: 

· To take the necessary steps aimed at revising the relevant legislation with a view to decriminalize abortion within reasonable gestational limits.

Thank you, Mr. President. 
[image: image1.jpg]